

**2025-10-02 Start:** 16:30 UTC **End:** 17:30 UTC

**Participants:** Martin, Arnold, Steve, Jeff, Yolandi, Grizz, Jack, Leo

**Apologies:** Paul

## BACKLOG OVERVIEW

PC members can [click here](#) for the an issue status and planning overview

| Bugs | Not Bugs |
|------|----------|
| 20%  | 80%      |

Percentages might not add up 100% because of rounding

| GitHub Milestone Categories     | Number | %  |
|---------------------------------|--------|----|
| Agreed for v3 API               | 2      | 2  |
| Yet To Decide / to be decided   | 46     | 36 |
| Consensus Reached               | 0      | 0  |
| Consensus Finalized             | 4      | 3  |
| Needs Implementation Discussion | 31     | 24 |
| Ready for Implementation        | 26     | 20 |
| Scheduled                       | 12     | 9  |

Note: A group of issues in “Decide” status without discussion for six months or more were closed since the August 2025 meeting.

## LAST THREE MONTHS

There is generally one release per month. Urgent bugs can be fixed with an emergency point release. There is no scheduled release during December.

Some operations work is not included in the GitHub issue summary.

| Issues Closed     |   |
|-------------------|---|
| Major enhancement | 1 |

|                           |    |
|---------------------------|----|
| <b>Other enhancements</b> | 12 |
| <b>Bugs</b>               | 14 |
| <b>Total</b>              | 27 |

## RELEASE OVERVIEW

**Next Release (October, 2.73.0)**

|                       |  |  |
|-----------------------|--|--|
| <a href="#">#1805</a> | <b>Major enhancement</b><br>SLIs                                   | Deploy SLIs for page load time and other important performance metrics                       |
| <a href="#">#1755</a> | <b>Noteworthy minor enhancement</b><br>Oauth for org without a net | PeeringDB orgs without a net, e.g. carriers, will be able to offer login via PeeringDB Oauth |
| <a href="#">#113</a>  | <b>Noteworthy bug fix</b><br>peeringdb-py                          | peeringdb-py won't start if failed_entries.json is broken                                    |

## Schedule for major issues

| Month, version   | Major feature                                     | Narrative   |
|------------------|---|---|
| November, 2.74.0 | Let users opt in to new web features              | The iterate and expand issue has not been approved, so this is a substitute |
| December         | NO RELEASE  |   |
| January, 2.75.0  | Changes (possibly operational) arising from SLIs. | No issue created yet.   |
| February, 2.76.0 |   |   |

## Main agenda

- Status of transition to containers and overall service availability. [grizz@20c.com](mailto:grizz@20c.com)
  - Recent issues likely down to AI scraping, which takes advantage of the one aspect of service not rate limited. Improvements being deployed should allow horizontal scaling as an interim solution, with #1805 coming to provide more medium term solutions.
- IXPs using [IPv6 ULAs](#), what is the rationale for (not) letting them register their peering LANs in PeeringDB?
  - [Current Admin Committee Guidelines for approving IX objects](#) will need to be changed.

- Leo to draft a one-pager and send the agreed version to the board for a decision
- Renaming GitHub issues: Livio suggested that the issue name on Release Notes should describe the outcome, even when the decision is for something different. Perhaps we should rename GitHub issues before scheduling if the original name does not match the agreed deliverable. That would mean the GitHub issue and Release Notes match and have a useful summary for users.
  - There is no data loss and users tracking an issue can be notified of activity.
  - Grizz prefers closing the original with a link to a new issue with the summary from the old one, to make it easier to implement.
- Communications plan: we should have a plan in place to communicate with users on operational issues. [A draft plan](#) has been prepared for comment.
- IXP reseller connections: should we add something to indicate when an IP address is used by a reseller connecting multiple networks? This could help with debugging sudden changes.
  - Positive reception to the concept
  - Would need to be manually set by the IX at the moment
  - Possibly needs a change to the IX-F format

| Number                | Title   | Summary                   | Consent Finalized?  |
|-----------------------|---|---------------------------|---|
| <a href="#">#1835</a> | Use Cloudflare or any free CDN to improve performance | Recent performance issues | Significant discussion on various approaches to improving performance including read pools, architectural changes, and/or API changes |

### Consent Agenda

Non-contentious issues that can be agreed in a single vote. Members can ask for an issue to be placed on the main agenda if they want it to have more discussion.

| Number                | Title                                 | Summary  | Consent Finalized? |
|-----------------------|---------------------------------------|----------|--------------------|
| <a href="#">#1844</a> | Exclude AC members from rate limiting | As title |                    |

### Informational

No action required. Members should be aware that these new issues have been agreed since the last meeting.

| Number                | Title  | Bug? | Summary                            |
|-----------------------|--|------|------------------------------------|
| <a href="#">#1838</a> | Affiliation requires ASN, but text on page suggests it isn't required                            | Yes  | As title                           |
| <a href="#">#1839</a> | API query broken?  | Yes  | Country search is broken using API |
| <a href="#">#1845</a> | Undeleting a network when the parent org is still deleted results in unhelpful 500 error message | Yes  | As title                           |

### AOB

- .